
09 May 2022

Excellency,

I have the honour to refer to General Assembly Resolution 75/308 entitled “Scope,
modalities, format and organization of the high-level meeting on improving global road safety”,
and in particular, paragraph 4 (b) which stipulates that:

“Each of the multi-stakeholder panel discussions will be co-chaired by two
representatives, one from a developed country and one from a developing country, to be
appointed by the President of the General Assembly from among the senior representatives of
Member States attending the high-level meeting, in consultation with Member States, taking into
account gender balance, level of development and geographical representation.”

In this regard, each regional group is kindly requested to submit to my Office two
nominations for co-chairs of the three multi-stakeholder thematic panel discussions. I would be
grateful if the names of nominees are provided to my Office no later than Monday, 23 May 2022.

For further information you may contact Mr. Shaoxuan Liu, (shaoxuan.liu@un.org) and
Ms. Feryal Adel Almuharraqi(feryal.almuharraqi@un.org) Advisors on Sustainable
Development at my Office.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Abdulla SHAHID

Chairs of Regional Groups for the month of May 2022

Cc: All Permanent Missions
and Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York
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